     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

April 12, 2017
Conference Room
                          Sotheby’s Realty

 
5:00pm
Representing  the board:   Chris Wadopian,  Lindsay Young , Josh Cook, Kermit Witherbee
Not in attendance: Paul Jonathans
Guests:  Grasci & Bryan Michaels, unit 1401
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter
Meeting was called to order at 5:12pm.  
 Minutes
· November 2016. Board needed more time to review the minutes. Once they approve they will be placed on the website.
· Board requested meeting minutes to be given them 2 weeks after the meeting.
Association Mgr  
·  Walk thru of the property 
· March 9th-Looked at all parking lots. No inoperable vehicles, snowmobiles, trailers etc  in any of the lots.
· April 7th-looked at all buildings and yards. Sue  has received numerous complaints of dog waste in yards and on decks.  She did find evidence of this. It is owner responsibility to clean up after their dogs. Notice will go out to all owners to clean up- not lawn maintenance responsibility.
· Dumpster

· A huge pile of furniture and tires are there. WM of Colorado is charging he association $35 for each item them pick up on their special pick up day. To date we have paid out $245 since December.

· Camera-Board will purchase a trail camera and two small ones and get new signage. Sheriff’s dept has no trespassing signs we can get at no cost.  
· Motion:  Chris made a motion to approve the expense of  security camera(s), approximately $100. Lindsay 2nd. All approve.  Josh volunteered to monitor st card.
· Free large item dumpster - storage lot April 25th. It will remain there until full.
· Motion:  Chris made a motion to approve a large item dumpster placed at the storage lot for all tenants. Josh 2nd. All approve. 
· YVEA auto pay
· Double H requested board approve auto pay for this vendor only due to the fact that they demand payment within about a week of receiving the invoices. .Average monthly bill is $554.00 for all 15 bldgs. We still receive invoices and can stop auto pay at anytime.

· Motion:  Chris moved to approve auto draft for every month for YVEA only.  Lindsay 2nd.   All approve. 

Complaints
· Snow removal bldg. 15 via email Feb 12th. – Due to freeze/thaw and some new snow there was a lot of slush /snow in the lot. Our policy is 6” new snow. Jeff had plowed the lot but not to their satisfaction. Board discussed amending the current contract to allow for freeze/thaw and maintain clean driveway. To be discussed with the contractor.
· Bldg 1 via email March 3rd & 13th. Vehicles from bldg. 9 were parking at bldg. 1. Double H sent email to all bldg. 9 owners telling them they were trespassing and to cease & desist from parking there. Another email March 13th bldg vehicles still parked at 1. Double H sent another email said we would tag and tow and again they were trespassing. Update from 1 said the problem was resolved.

· Bldg 12 via email March 31st-dog waste in yards and on porches. Sue walked property and all had been cleaned up.
· Bldg 9- flowerbeds were full of dog waste.. Double H will pursue getting the beds cleaned up by the owner(s) of dogs.
Maintenance report 
· As discussed dumpster area huge mess 
· Another  winter of no frozen pipes or sewer lines  

· Trees were removed at bldgs 8 & 11

Lawn Maintenance

· Large boulders at Bldgs 1 & 2 placed at the bottom of the hill. Each spring lawn maintenance must replace the boulders that get shoved up the hillside from snow removal. Do they serve a purpose? Does the bldg. want these? Double H will write a letter to owners for input.
· Bldg 1- several years ago the association had I-Design look at the hillside left of stairs. It was sliding/sloughing off dirt. The cost  to fix at that time was very expensive. If left alone the native grasses would grow in and keep the hill stable. The owners in bldg. 1 approved leaving alone.
·  Summer start up, raking & thatching will begin. Lawn Maintenance not responsible for cleaning up dog waste.
Open Forum

· Chris invited guests to voice any concerns they have.  Grasci & Bryan were in attendance to listen to the board. They did ask about snow removal. If contractor could get closer to the cars when he does the sweep it would be easier for them to get out.  
· Bat mitigation-clarification of procedure for any bldg. project-once the building has a bid(s) they give to Double H. Sue will write to each owner giving them the bid and ask for their signature of approval for the project as well as the usage of bldg. funds. 
Financials
· Hans presented the financials as of 02/28/17 and check register 11/16-03/17.  
Executive Session

· Opened at 5:50pm. Board reviewed accounts receivable.  Board instructed Double H to send three owners a collection letter via certified mail.
· Session closed at 6:05pm

Meeting adjourned at 6:05pm.  Next meeting  (tentative)  Wednesday, June 7th at 5pm  Sotheby’s
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr
